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Fall 2015/Winter 2016 Voluntary 
Cleanup Progress
The remediation of Lockheed Martin’s Bloody Brook 
voluntary cleanup site is now more than halfway 
complete.    

Throughout the months of October through December 
2015, Lockheed Martin’s remedial construction contractor 
AECOM continued to restore both the 2014 (wooded 
area) and 2015 (residential) construction areas as well as 
to excavate the brook sediment and side banks down to 
Floradale Road.    Approximately 870 truckloads (21,000 
tons or 14,000 cubic yards) of soil and sediment were 
removed  in 2015, and approximately 1,600 truckloads 
(34,000 tons or 18,000 cubic yards) have been removed 
to date for the entire project.  During this timeframe, 
the Brookview Lane culvert replacement was completed 
with new pavement over the crossing, and the culvert 
replacements at Sunfl ower Drive and Floradale Road 
were initiated and completed including new pavement and 
guardrails.

We removed the site access roads and most of the 
construction equipment and site fencing from the wooded 
and residential construction areas.  In addition, the 

bypass pump piping and the pump and generators which 
powered the pump have been removed.  The replacement 
of vegetation within the easement and on residential 
properties continued.  Seed or sod, shrubs and trees were 
planted.  We replaced fences and any sheds that had been 
removed to allow for remedial construction activities.

Upcoming Activities
Weather permitting, AECOM will continue activities 
throughout the winter months.  We are currently 
contacting property owners directly affected by the 2016 
proposed construction activities about having some trees 
removed and survey data collected on their properties. 
Similar to the past two construction seasons, the New 
York State Departments of Environmental Conservation 
and Fish and Wildlife have asked that trees over three 
inches in diameter at breast height be removed between 
November 15, 2015 and March 31, 2016 to confi dently 
to ensure that we avoid any disturbance to endangered 
species. Therefore, during the months of January through 
March, you should expect to see workers around the site 
continuing site restoration and maintenance activities, 
removing trees and installing site fencing and access areas 
for the 2016 construction season.   

Look for another issue of the Bloody Brook Voluntary 
Cleanup Newsletter this spring to update you on the 
project.View from Floradale Road looking upstream at the new concrete culvert 

at Sunfl ower Drive, the restored brook and new residential fencing.

Removal of bypass pump piping at the completed 
Brookview Lane culvert.
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For more information
Information including documents, sample results and 
informational materials and updates about the Bloody 
Brook cleanup are available on the Lockheed Martin 
website at www.lockheedmartin.com/liverpool.

The New York State Department of Environmental 
Conservation maintains repositories for documents 
and sample results at the locations listed below. The 
proposed cleanup plan for Bloody Brook is currently 
available here:

Liverpool Public Library
310 Tulip St. • Liverpool, N.Y. 13088
315-457-0310

New York State Department of Environmental 
Conservation, Region 7
615 Erie Blvd. • West Syracuse, N.Y. 13204
315-426-7403

New York State Department of Environmental 
Conservation, Central Offi ce
625 Broadway • Albany, N.Y. 12233  
518-402-8013

The Atlantic States Legal Foundation Inc. 
658 West Onondaga St. • Syracuse, N.Y. 13204 
315-475-1170

Residents with questions or concerns about the cleanup activities are encouraged to 
call the Bloody Brook Information Line at 315-456-2150.

Fully remediated and restored access area on residential property.


